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Environmental Protection Agency § 6.203 

§ 6.202 Interagency cooperation. 

(a) Consistent with 40 CFR 1501.5, 
1501.6, and 1508.5, the Responsible Offi-
cial will request other appropriate fed-
eral and non-federal agencies to be 
joint lead or cooperating agencies as a 
means of encouraging early coordina-
tion and cooperation with federal agen-
cies, state and local governments, and 
federally-recognized Indian tribes with 
jurisdiction by law or special expertise. 

(b) For an EPA action related to an 
action of any other federal agency, the 
Responsible Official must comply with 
the requirements of 40 CFR 1501.5 and 
1501.6 relating to lead agencies and co-
operating agencies, respectively. The 
Responsible Official will work with the 
other involved agencies to facilitate 
coordination and to reduce delay and 
duplication. 

(c) To prepare a single document to 
fulfill both NEPA and state or local 
government, or federally-recognized In-
dian tribe requirements, consistent 
with 40 CFR 1506.2, the Responsible Of-
ficial should enter into a written agree-
ment with the involved state or local 
government, or federally-recognized In-
dian tribe that sets out the intentions 
of the parties, including the respon-
sibilities each party intends to assume 
and procedures the parties intend to 
follow. 

§ 6.203 Public participation. 

(a) General requirements. (1) The pro-
cedures in this section apply to EPA’s 
environmental review processes, in-
cluding development, supplementation, 
adoption, and revision of NEPA docu-
ments. 

(2) The Responsible Official will 
make diligent efforts to involve the 
public, including applicants, in the 
preparation of EAs or EISs consistent 
with 40 CFR 1501.4 and 1506.6 and appli-
cable EPA public participation regula-
tions (e.g., 40 CFR Part 25). 

(3) EPA NEPA documents will use 
plain language to the extent possible. 

(4) The Responsible Official will, to 
the greatest extent possible, give no-
tice to any state or local government, 
or federally-recognized Indian tribe 
that, in the Official’s judgment, may be 
affected by an action for which EPA 
plans to prepare an EA or an EIS. 

(5) The Responsible Official must use 
appropriate communication procedures 
to ensure meaningful public participa-
tion throughout the NEPA process. The 
Responsible Official must make reason-
able efforts to involve the potentially 
affected communities where the pro-
posed action is expected to have envi-
ronmental impacts or where the pro-
posed action may have human health 
or environmental effects in any com-
munities, including minority commu-
nities, low-income communities, or 
federally-recognized Indian tribal com-
munities. 

(b) EA and FONSI requirements. (1) At 
least thirty (30) calendar days before 
making the decision on whether, and if 
so how, to proceed with a proposed ac-
tion, the Responsible Official must 
make the EA and preliminary FONSI 
available for review and comment to 
the interested federal agencies, state 
and local governments, federally-recog-
nized Indian tribes and the affected 
public. The Responsible Official must 
respond to any substantive comments 
received and finalize the EA and FONSI 
before making a decision on the pro-
posed action. 

(2) Where circumstances make it nec-
essary to take the action without ob-
serving the 30 calendar day comment 
period, the Responsible Official must 
notify the NEPA Official before taking 
such action. If the NEPA Official deter-
mines that a reduced comment period 
would be in the best interest of the 
Government, the NEPA Official will in-
form the Responsible Official, as soon 
as possible, of this approval. The Re-
sponsible Official will make the EA and 
preliminary FONSI available for re-
view and comment for the reduced 
comment period. 

(c) EIS and ROD requirements. (1) As 
soon as practicable after the decision 
to prepare an EIS and before beginning 
the scoping process, the Responsible 
Official must ensure that a notice of 
intent (NOI) (see 40 CFR 1508.22) is pub-
lished in the FEDERAL REGISTER. The 
NOI must briefly describe the proposed 
action; a preliminary list of environ-
mental issues to be analyzed, and pos-
sible alternatives; EPA’s proposed 
scoping process including, if available, 
whether, when, and where any scoping 
meeting will be held; and the name and 
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